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(CONTINUED.) 

It .so happened the very day the stanch 
old salt came searching through tbe 

no 
"You sent for inc., sir?" 

building in quest of his friend that the 
general with two aids and others of his 
staff had assembled in the office of Colo
nel Strain. Several of them had known 
and sailed with tbe Idaho's master and 
liked her captain well, despite his fre-
qnent flings at soldiers. His appearance 
at the doorway, therefore, was the sig
nal for quite a cordial welcome. The 
general himsolf came forward to take 
him by the hand and say how sorry he 
was at the loss of his ship and how he 
hoped soon to see him on the decks of a 
bigger and better one. But the bluff 
captain thought as little of land gen
erals as of lubbors of lower grade, and 
was not as grateful as he should per
haps have been, and was evidently 
looking for something beyond tbe sym 
pathetic group, and presently said so. 

"I've come to sea Mr Luring, by 
George! I haven't laid eyes on him 
since the night he backed me up in re
storing order aud discipline on my 
ship. That man ought to have been a 
sailor! Wbere'll I find himi"' he con
cluded, abruptly, staring ronnd at the 
circle of somewhat embarrassed faces. 

"We heard some rumor about this, 
captain," said the general. "Suppose 
you come into my office and tell me tbe 
whole story?" 

"Why not right here, where they 
can all hear?" was the instant answer. 
"I'm told that morc'n one man has 
been at work trying to rob him of the 
credit, and as for Mr. Jennings, who 
was our first officer, I gave the company 
a piece of my mind the moment I heard 
it, and I've got a tongae lashing in 
6tore for him. 'Tain't the first I've had 
to give him, either, and it won't be the 
last if he ever runs foul of me again. 
They tell me, what's more, that Esca-
lante's agent has had the impudence to 
come here a dozen times threatening 
Mr. Loriug. Next time he comes yon 
have him kicked out and charge it to 
me. That man's a thief, and so is one 
of the Escalantes—if not mure than 
one. As for Loring, he's head aud 
shoulders above any of the young fel
lows that ht>ve sailed with me, and 
when I was flattened out by the rush of 
that cowardly gang he stood up to 'em 
like a man. That one shot of his 
brought 'em up with a jerk and put an 
end to the trouble." 

He broke off short and glanced abont 
him to note the effect of his words. It 
was an awkward moment. Three of the 
group had had their doubts as to the 
possibility of Loring's being culpable, 
but so disturbed and partially convinced 
had been the general and his chief of 
staff, so active had been the aid-de-camp 
referred to in his collection and dissem
ination of scandal at Loring's expense, 
that no one felt able to say anything 
nntil tbe general himself had spoken. 
The chief evidently felt his dignity as-
sailed and his commanding attitude im
periled. No further revelations ought 
to be allowed except such as should be 
filtered through him or his accredited 
staff officer. 

"Comeinto my den, captain," he ex-
olaimed, therefore. "You interest me 
greatly, and I want to hear all about 
it." 

1 "I'll come quick enough," said the 
captain briefly, "after I've seen Loring. 
I want to shake hands with him, I say, 
before I do anything else. Wbere'll I 
find him?" And with most depressing 
disregard of the general's greatness, the 
sailor would have turned his back on 
the entire party in order to find his in
jured friend, but the chief was a strate
gist. 

"Ab, go to Mr. Loring, captain," 
said be to a ready staff officer, "and say 
to him that I desire he should come to 
my room a moment!" And the aid-de
camp was off like a shot, so the seaman 
could only wait. The general led the 
way into his comfortable room and sig
naled to one or two to follow, aud pres
ently back came his messenger and a 
moment after him—grave, composed, 
but freezingly formal—there at the door 
stood the engineer. His eyes brightened 
up the instant he laid them on the 
Idaho's sturdy commander, but etiquette 
demanded that he should first address 
tbe general. 

"You sent for me, sir?'' 
"I did, Mr. Loriug. Onr good friend, 

Captain Moreland, has been telling us of 
your most—er—praiseworthy conduct 
the night of the disaster. We all, I wish 
to assure yon, are—er—gratified to hear 
of this. And now it has ocourred to me 
that Captain Moreland might be able to 
throw some light on the \ery unpleas
ant matter which we had to bring to 
yonr attention a few weeks since. Sure-
Iv he muse know something of these— 

er—people wno were your accusers. " 
The general was seated at his big 

desk. He was flanked by the adjutant 
general and backed by a brace of aids. 
Moreland, the mariner, was standing at 
the table and started forward as Loring 
entered as though to grasp his hand. 
The general still considered it essential 
to observe a certain air of formality in 
speaking. It was as though he had be
gun to believe Loring an injured man, 
and therefore ho himself must bean ag
grieved one, for surely the lieutenant 
should have spared the general the 
mortification of being placed in the 
wrong. 

But to this tentative remark Mr. 
Loriug made no reply. He stood oalmly 
before tbe department commander, look
ing straight into his face, but did not 
open his lips. 

"I say," repeated the general in 
londer tone, "the captain appears to 
know and may be able to tell us some
thing about the people who were your 
accusers." 

"Possibly, sir," said Loring, finding 
that he was expected to say something, 
but with an indifference of manner 
most culpable in one so far inferior in 
rank. 

"I was in hopes, Mr. Loring," said 
the genera], evidently nettled, "that 
you would appreciate tbe evident desire 
of myself and confidential officers to 
see you relieved of these—er—asper 
sions. For that reason I urged Captain 
Moreland to make his statement pub
lic. " 

Aud still looking straight at the de
partment commander, whose florid face 
was turning purple, Loring was silent. 
Perhaps after a month of accusation, 
real or implied, on the part of the gen
eral and the "confidential officers" he 
found it difficult to account for the sud
den manifestation of desire to acquit. 
Ho was thinking, too, of a tear stained 
little letter that had come to him only 
a few days earlier—the last from Pancba 
before the child was formally entered 
at tbe school of the good gray sisters. 
He was wondering if she at 16 were 
really more alone in her little world 
than he in the broad and liberal sphere 
of soldier life. Then the sight of More-
land's weather beaten face, perturbed 
and aggrieved, gave him a sense of 
sympathy that through all the weeks of 
his virtual ostracism had been lacking. 
He had other letters, too, worth more 
than a dollar apiece, which was what 
their carriage cost him, bidding him 
have no fear; documents of weight were 
coming that would teach the authorities 
of the Pacifio coast the error of their 
views and ways, but of these he did not 
care to spe.ak. He choose to wait tbe 
coming of tbe documents themselves. 
The silence, however, was oppressive, 
and tbe sailor spoke. 

'If the only accusers this gentleman 
has are Escalantes, or associates of tba 
Escalantes, you'd better beg his pardon 
and have done with it," said he, and 

] thereby put the matter in its most luck
less way. 

Angrily the general turned to the 
aid-de-camp fidgeting on his left. 

"Do you know whether the Escalan
tes are the sole accusers, captain?" said 
he deliberately. 

"I regret to say that they are not," 
was the answer. "And Mr. Loring has 
shown strange reluctance, to put it 
mildly, to meet tbe others." 

"I have answered, once and for all, 
every charge brought to my ears," said 
Loring, turning on the speaker, with 
eyes that blazed, and Moreland, who 
had seen him cool and composed in tbe 
face of panic, marveled now to note the 
intensity of his emotion, for Loring was 
white and trembling, though bis gaze 
was steady as the hand that held back 
the terror stricken crew that wild night 
on the waters. 

"Perhaps you are unaware of the 
more recent developments—and the 
source of information," said the aid 
uneasily. 

"I am, and I demand the right to 
know or to meet both without delay 

"Now come out with your story." 
Captain Moreland"—and here ho turned 
on the wondering eailor—"can you be 
here tomorrow?" 

"Certainly I can and will," was the 
prompt answer. 

"That wouldn't help," said the aid-
de-camp, ou whom all eyes were fixed 
again. "My informant couldn't be 
here." 

"Very good; we'll go to your in
formant, then," answered Loring. 

Another silence. It was not Loring 
now who seemed hesitant or reluctant 
It was the aid. There came a knock at 

tne door. An orderly appealed witn 
several telegrapbio dispatches. Colonel 
Strain etepped forward, took them, shut 
the door in the orderly's faoe, handed 
them to the general and resumed his 
seat. Glad of a diversion, theoommand-
er glanoed at the superscription. "Here 
is one for you, sir," said he to the en
gineer, who received it, but did not 
open it. He was again facing the embar
rassed aid, who finally found words. 

"Mr. Loring, my informant was here 
a whole month and said you refused to 
appear. Now—they are beyond recall, 
unless—it should come to trial." 

The answer came like a flash. 
"Your informant, sir—and there was 

but one—would never appear in the 
event of trial. That informant sailed 
three days ago on the Sonora, and yoa 
know it." Then, as a sudden thought 
struck him, he tore open his dispatch 
and read, then turned again to his fal 
tering opponent. "So long as that in
formant could be confronted you kept 
me ignorant of any new allegations, if 
there were any. Now enme out with 
your story, and by the next steamer I'll 
run it down." 

CHAPTER XVI. 
The worst of having a man of More-

land's views present on such an occa
sion is that the whole thing is sure to 
bo noised abroad with scant reference 
to military propriety. Moreland told 
the owners of the steamer line, the 
Chamber of Commerce, the easily gath
ered audience on Rush and Montgomery 
streets, the usual customers at Barry & 
Patton's, the loungers in the lobbies of 
the hotels—everybody who would lis 
ten, and who would not—how that 
brave fellow Loring, who ought to 
have been a sailor, faced down that 
quartet of "blue bellied lobsters" at 
headquarters. The general was not a 
popular character. His prinoipal claim 
to distinction during the great war 
seemed to be that of being able to criti
cise every other general's battles and 
to win none of his own. 

"He never went into a fight that he 
didn't get licked, " declared the exult
ant Moreland, "and now he's bcwled 
over by hrs youngest lieutenant-. " 

The story of that interview went over 
tha bay like wildfire and stirred i id the 
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fellows at" the" PresldiQ and Angel is
land, while the islanders of Alcatraz 
came bustling to town to learn the faots 
as retailed at the Occidental and to 
bear something more abont that queer, 
silent fellow Loring. Among the junior 
snbalterns in the artillery were one or 
two who knew him at the Point, and 
they scouted the story of his having 
ever stolen a cent's worth, or the idea 
of extracting anything about the mat
ter from his lips. The latest yarn in 
circulation was that after the now fa
mous interview Loriug had "laid for' 
Captain Petty, the aid-de-camp re
ferred to, a young Gotbamite of good 
family who had got into the regulars 
in the war aud out of company duty 
from that time to this, and, having met 
the aid-de-camp, Loring bad thereupon 
calmly pulled the gentleman's aquiline 
nose for him. 

Petty could not be found. He had 
gone to Fort Yuma on important busi 
ness for the department commander. 
v:as the explanation The general prop
erly refused to be interviewd by report
ers of the papers, and couldn't be ap
proached by anybody else on the sub
ject. Only two things were positively 
known. Lieutenant Loring had received 
telegraphic notification from the chief 
of engineers of his relief from duty in 
the department and his assignment to 
similar work in the department of the 
Platte, and it was rumored, though it 
could not be confirmed, that the general 
bad been directed by telegraph to desig
nate a staff officer to receipt to Lieu
tenant Loring at once for the public 
property for which he was accountable 
in order that the latter officer might 
take an early steamer for the isthmus, 
as his services were urgently needed at 
his new station. It was an open secret 
that the general considered himself ag
grieved by the action of the authorities 
at Washington, and said so. He had 
made no charge against Lieutenant 
Loring. He had merely called that gen
tleman's attention to the very serious 
allegations laid at his door, and this 
was true. On the other hand, people 
who had been permitted to know any
thing about the matter, notably certain 
senior officers of tbe engineer corps not 
under the general's orders, and one or 
two staff department officers who, un
happily for themselves, were under his 
orders and subject to his semioccasional 
rebuke, now openly said that not one 
allegation against Loring came from a 
reliable or respectable source, aud that 
it was an outrage to have held him even 
to inferential account on the statement 
of such a cad as Escalante's agent, who 
hadn't been near the office since the re
covery of Captain Moreland, the insinu
ations of Mr. Purser Traynor, now to
tally vanished,, and the rumored asper
sions of a fair incognita, known only to 
Captain Petty, a man who had few as
sociates in the "line" or outside the 
limited circle of the general's personal 
staff, and who was not too well liked 
even there. 

And, as the revulsion of feeling set 
in, Petty set out for Yuma. "Where 
there is so dashed mncb smoke," said 
he, as it later transpired, "there must 
be some fire," aud the general had bid
den him go to Yuma, to Gila Bend, to 
Guaymas, to the devil, if need be, and 
find out all the facts. But the linesmen 
at Presidio aud the jovial blades at 
Morelaud's elbow were loud in their 
laughing statement that if Petty were 
looking for fire be could have found it 
here in abundance Loring could have 
given biiii more than he wanted. 

Then came the order in the case of 
Captain Kevins, dismissing that worthy 
from the service ou charges of conduct 
unbecoming an officer and a gentleman, 
and awarding a year's imprisonment at 
such penitentiary, etc., as the review
ing authority should direct, and by the 
same post the official order transferring 
Lieutenant Loring of the engineers to 
duty in the department of the Platte, 
and then what did the steamship com
pany do but issue invitations for a din
ner to be given in honor of that distin
guished young officer, and great was the 
noise thereof until it was known that 
the gentleman had gracefully, but firm
ly, declined. 

Then.the Daoers said "it was rnmor-
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ecr mac the general had forbidden nis 
acceptance, despite the faot that the 
general had expressed publicly his grat
ification that the company had at last 
done something in recognition of its in
debtedness to the army, which was 
most adroit and equally impersonal. 
And all the while Loring himself was 
having anything but an enviable time 
of it. A man so reticent and retiring 
could not but be annoyed by the per
sistent calls and cross questions of all 
manner of people in whom he had but 
small personal interest. He wished to 
have nothing whatever to say upon the 
subject, denied himself to reporters and 
relapsed into impenetrable reserve when 
importuned by brother officers whom he 
but slightly kuew. 

One or two with whom he would 
gladly have held counsel were far re
moved, one at least forever, from his 
circle. The stalwart old inspector, 
Turnbull, lay sleeping his last sleep in 
the cemetery at Monterey. The veteran 
who served as president of the Kevins 
court was in far Arizona, and Blake, 
sound of heart, if not of head, was un
der a clond at Ynma. His foroeful ex
pressions concerning the imbecility of 
department officials led to his being 
confined very closely to company work 
and minor, yet exacting, duties at the 
post, all because of his abandonment of 
Lientenant Loring at a oritical moment, 
said the few defenders of the depart
ment's letter to the post oommander on 
that subject. "AH because of his too 
vehement defense of Loring," said 
everybody else. 

With feverish eagerness Loring 
awaited the sailing of the next steamer. 
Every item for which he stood account
able was then at his office, invoices and 
receipts made out in full. Nothing was 
needed but the officer designated to re
lieve him. The Columbia was to leave 
ou Saturday, and up to Thursday even
ing no relief bad appeared. Friday 
morning the adjutant general received 
a written communication most respect
ful, yet urgent in terms, requesting 
that the officer might be designated 
without further delay, and as no an 
swer was received up to noon Loriug 
followed it with a personal call upon 
the chief of staff, who said the general 
had the matter under advisement. 

"My luggage goesaboard the Colum
bia tonight, sir, and I should be aboard 
by 10 o'clock tomorrow," said Loriug 
Colonel Strain coughed duhiously 

"It might be impracticable to relieve 
you from duty so soon. The general is 
in communication with the war depart
ment upon tbe subject, and possibly if 
—you—had had the courtesy to call up
on the general or upon me, his chief of 
staff, and to explain your wishes the 
thing might have been arranged." 

Loring Hushed. He saw through the 
motive at a glance, and could have 
found it easy to express his opinion in 
very few words. There are times when 
a man is so goaded that an outburst is 
the only natural relief, but it is none 
tbe less fatal. There might even be 
method in the colonel's manner, and 
Loriug curbed with long practioed hand 
both tongue and temper It would have 
been warrantable to say that the mat? 
ner of both the general and his chief of 
staff had been too repellant to invite 
oalls, but he knew that whatever the 
merits of tbe case, superior officers, like 
inferior papers, always have the last 
word. He might be only inviting repri 
mand. Without a word, therefore, he 
faoed about, went straight to the tela 
graph office down the avenue and wired 
to Washington: 

Steamer sails noon Saturday; not yet re 
lieved. What instructions? 

By that hour there would be no one 
in the office of the chief of engineers at 
Washington, but Loriug addressed it 
direct to tbo home of the assistant, upon 
whose interest in the case he had reasou 
to rely, and then returned at onco to 
his desk. Were he not to be there it 
would place it in the power of a would 
be oppressor to say the officer designat
ed to receive the property had called 
during office hours aud could not find 
Mr. Loriug. Aud then, with such pa
tience as he could oommand, Loring re
ceived tbe visitors who kept dropping 
in, among them tbe boisterous More-
land, whose bay of Bisoay voice had 
become almost as trying to his host aB 
to the other occupants of the building, 
and during the long afternoon awaited 
the action of the general upon bis morn
ing 's letter and that of the war depart
ment upon bis telegram. 

o'clock oame at last. Office 

hours were over. Neither relief nor re
ply had reached him. He heard the 
halls resounding to the footsteps of offi
cers and clerks as they closed their 
doors and left the building. Bidding 
his assistant remain a moment, ha 
strode to the farther end of the long 
passage. The general was at the mo
ment issuing from his private office, 
conversing with two of his staff. The 
adjutant general, a bundle of papers in 
his hand, was hastily crossing the ball 
toward his own office. Loriug raised 
his hat in grave salutation to his com
mander, who bowed with dignified re
serve in return, and a moment later the 
engineer was facing the oolonel at his 
desk. 

"Colonel Strain," said he, "I have 
much to do. Will you name the hour 
at which I am to meet my relief?'' 

"Mr. Loring," said the official tart
ly, "wheu we are ready to relieve you. 
the order will be issued—and not be
fore. " 

"Colonel Strain," answered Loring, 
"1 shall be at my desk all evening, 
ready to receive that order." And wheel
ing about be met tbe general at tbe 
door. An open telegram was in the let
ter's hand, a qneer look on his flushed 
and angry face. Relieving his impatient 
clerk, Loring seated himself to answer 
a letter, and there fell from the package 
he drew from his pocket a little note, 
and with a sudden pang of shame and 
sorrow be stooped and picked it up. It 
was only a tiuy missive, only a few sad, 
almost pleading words. Did he mean 
to gq without a word of good by to 
Pancha? His heart reproaohed him as 
he remembered that this had reached 
him two days before. 

He was writing a note to the lady 
superior, telling her of his expectation 
of sailing on the morrow aud asking if 
he might be permitted to call to say 
adieu to his little friend of the ship
wreck when an orderly entered 

"Colouel Strain's compliments, and 
he desires to see the lieutenant at once.' 
It was not customary for officers to be 
so summarily summoned after oflicj 
hours, but Loriug went. With a hand 
that trembled visibly, but with every 
effort to control his voice, the chief of 
staff held forth a telegram and said. 
"The general desires to know, sir, 
whether you have sent any telegram to 
Washington which can account for 
this?" 

Loring took it and slowly read it. Di
vested of address and signatures, it read 
as follows: 

The secretary of war is informed that Lieu 
tenant Loring has not been relieved as direct 
ed. Report reason by telegraph 

Loring deliberately finished reading, 
and then deliberately looked up 

"I have, sir." 
"Then it is the general's order, sir, " 

said the chief of staff, "that you go at 
once to your quarters in close arrest. " 

[to be continued. J 
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Augusta, Ga., March 21.—The fu
neral of ex-Seuator Patrick Walsh oc
curred yesterday afternoon. During 
the morning the body lay in state at 
St. Patrick's church. Bishop Becker 
conducted the funeral. 
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